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THE PRESIDENT HAS SEEN.. ..

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 26, 1976

MEMORANDUM FOR: THE PRESIDENT
FROM: PHILIP W. BUCHEN ) .
SUBJECT: F.B.I. BURGLARIES

On Thursday, June 24, the New York Times printed
an article written by Nicholas Horrock reporting
that the Department of Justice is conducting a
nationwide investigation of alleged illegal
burglaries conducted by the F.B.I. since 1971.
The article also contained the following
passages:

"... the F.B.I. told the Senate Select
Committee on Intelligence Activities and
the Ford Administration that it had no
record of using burglary in domestic
cases after 1966 when the director, the
late J. Edgar Hoover, ordered the
practice halted.

Clarence M. Kelley, the current director
of the bureau, has consistently stated
that the practice ended in 1966."

Out of concern that there may have been misrepresenta-
tions by the F.B.I. concerning the scope of previous
surreptitious entries and the period for which they
were conducted, I have checked the Report of the
Select Committee of the Senate To Study Governmental
Operations with Respect to Intelligence Activities
as to the exact information furnished by the F.B.I.
This was the same information that was furnished

to the White House staff during the course of our
coordination of responses by the various agencies

to the Select Committee's inguiry.




Attached at TAB A are pertinent quotations from
Book II of the final report of the Select Committee.

I have also learned that on July 14, 1975,
Clarence Kelley did give a press conference in
which he stated there had been no break-ins by
the F.B.I. after 1966 except for a few instances
related to national security.

The Department of Justice is now investigating
additional break-ins which apparently did occur
during the 1970's although none has yet been found
which occurred after you came into office. The
current investigations were started in March of

this year when additional documents were found in

the New York office of the F.B.I. These documents
were in a file maintained exclusively by the director
of that office who had earlier retired from active
service. This investigation is particularly critical
because unlike the break-ins learned about previously,
the ones being currently investigated fall within a
period for which prosecution is not barred by the
statute of limitations.

Apart from the possible illegality of the break-ins
themselves, the issue is possible intentional failure
of people within the Bureau to disclose to their
superiors evidence of such acts. Thus, the current
investigation of the Department of Justice will also
focus on whatever "cover-ups" of material evidence
may have occurred that misled Director Kelley and
people in the Department of Justice at the time of
investigations by Congress into possible illegal
activities by the F.B.I.

In order to keep the current investigations from
being compromised, I do not think that any comments
from the White House are in order. However, insofar
as those investigations bear on the integrity of
existing personnel within the Bureau, you may want
to comment that you expect to be kept informed and
that you look to the Director of the F.B.I. and the
Department of Justice to take such personnel actions
as their findings may require.
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